
On Tuesday May 20, 2025, Citizens for Preserving Our History submitted petitions and requested a public hearing on the 
Council’s decision to proceed with building a 3-story parking garage at Brown Ave. & 2nd street that will blight the Historic Old 
Town, blot out the Old Adobe Mission, displace the Farmers Market and negatively impact Old Town businesses during 
construction. The Council ignored the petitioners and referred the issue to City Manager, refusing to hold a public hearing. 

In accordance with Article Two § 16 of the Scottsdale City Charter: We the undersigned residents, property owners, 
merchants, and visitors, here by petition the Scottsdale City Council pursuant to Rule 11.19 of the Rules of Council 
Procedures to keep faith with May 20th petitions and hold a public hearing and take public testimony regarding the rescinding 
of Resolution No. 13318 and allowing Mayor Borowsky the time necessary to explore alternative garage locations. 
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